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Guarantor Spotlight – Meet John Koontz & Family by Cheryl Dungan Bach at Noon – an Oasis of Joy in Memory of Alice Anne Miller by Bridget George

New Board Member Julie M. Macomb  

ALICE ANNE MILLER, a great friend of 
The Bach Choir and sister of our dear 
board member Joan Miller Moran passed 
away on June 11, 2017. Joan has recently  
let us know that The Bach Choir will be 
receiving a very generous gift to name 
our annual July Bach at Noon Concert in 
Allentown in loving memory of Alice. The 
gift comes in part from the Century Fund, 
established by Donald P. Miller, Joan and 
Alice’s father, and in part from Joan her-
self. Alice was one of the original trustees 
of the Century Fund and a faithful lover 
of the music of Bach and The Bach Choir 
until the very end of her beautiful life. 
Although Alice suffered from Parkinson’s 
disease, her compassion, wisdom, humor, 
love of bold and joyful colors, and shining 
soul, never dimmed. She continued a life 
of service and philanthropy that spanned 
the globe. She also never missed a Bach 
Festival, always attending with her sister 
Joan, until the year before she died. She 
always expressed what a blessing the music 
was for her, her favorite chorus being the 
ecstatic “Sanctus.” 

It couldn’t be more fitting that one of 
our Bach at Noon concerts – an oasis of 
joy and peace just like Alice herself – be 
named in her honor. We are sure Alice 
is smiling down on Joan’s loving gesture. 
We also know how much Alice would 
have loved the most recent July Bach at 
Noon at St. John’s Lutheran Church. She 
would have appreciated the diversity of the  
special groups that attended and loved 
their great enjoyment of the music and 

Greg Funfgeld’s words that help us better understand its brilliance and spiritual depth. 
The music on this occasion was Bach’s Cantata 80 “A mighty fortress is our God” and 
a Bach Concerto with 16-year old pianist Kristina Moditch from Moscow. Groups that 
were part of the overflowing audience included K-12 teachers from across the country  
attending a Bach Institute at Moravian College; a group from the Phoebe home in 
Allentown; and a group of youth from Community Bike Works. A feature in the Morning 
Call captured the spirit of the “Biking to Bach” adventure: 

It’s a great experience for these kids to get exposure to music and the arts” says 
Boehret, one of the leaders on the ride. “They really seemed to love it even though 
it’s a strange setting for these inner-city kids to sit through for nearly an hour.” 
One of the kids who really loved the experience was 14-year-old Nashira Brown, a 
Bike-Works student leader. “I really liked everything that went on, and how they 
introduced us. It was also really cool to be able to park our bikes right up front, right 
against the altar…the lady closest to the conductor could really sing, and I thought 
that I’d love to be in her position someday” says Nashira referring to soprano  
Rosa Lamoreaux…”and that 16- year old girl from Moscow was really great.
– Steven Siegel, The Morning Call, July 2017
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THANK YOU & BLESS YOU, Alice and 
Joan, for helping us continue this program 
that brings so much joy to so many.

WE ARE DELIGHTED  
to welcome Julie Macomb 
as a new member of our 
board of managers. 

Julie, an Associate at Norris McGlaughlin 
& Marcus, devotes her practice to business 
law. She is actively involved in the day- 
to-day legal counseling of businesses,  
formation of business entities, mergers 
and corporate restructurings. In her health 
care practice, Julie works with hospitals,  
physician groups, clinical laboratories,  
medical staffs, and nursing homes. In her 

economic development practice, Julie  
handles public financing, legal entity 
formation and planning, and working 
with the Lehigh County Industrial  
Development Authority, Lehigh Valley 
Economic Development Corporation, and 
Northampton County New Jobs Corp. 
Julie’s real estate practice is focused on  
commercial lending disposition of proper-
ties. Julie also handles liquor law-related 
issues. Julie sits on the Board of Directors 
of the Hamilton District Main Street 
Program and co-chairs the Design 

Committee for the Program. She is  
a member of the Board of Directors for  
the Lehigh Valley Chapter of Commercial 
Real Estate for Women (CREW) and 
the Board of Directors of Community 
Music School. In 2017 Julie was honored 
by Lehigh Valley Business as a Woman 
to Watch, an award presented to 
someone age 30 or under who is stepping 
up to help shape tomorrow’s Lehigh 
Valley. She is a graduate of Widener 
University School of Law, J.D., and 
University of Maryland, B.A. 

AT FESTIVAL IN MAY, we had the pleasure of welcoming John 
Koontz of Ridgewood, New Jersey, who was attending Festival 
for the first time. John firmly believes it is important to encourage 
appreciation of the arts, particularly great classical music, in young 
family members. To share his love of the music of Bach, John 
brought his three delightful young granddaughters to Festival. It 
was clear that they were enjoying this special experience and a very 
full day of Bach Choir concerts and events! 

John attends Bach at Noon concerts regularly, often bringing 
his two sisters, Marylou and Kathryn. John and his sisters have 
become great ambassadors for The Bach Choir and we are thrilled 
to welcome their family to ours!

When my three granddaughters, the oldest of whom is nine, learned 
that we’d be going to Bethlehem to hear Bach, they took it in stride. 
They are accustomed to visiting unfamiliar places. But Bethlehem? 
Bach?

The decision had been made hastily and at the last minute. When 
I called for tickets, I worried that my order was akin to announcing 
that I’d be bringing the eighth plague. But Renee James, Bach Choir’s 
Marketing Director, could not have been more welcoming. You’d have 
thought I’d offered her flowers in May.

We arrived Friday and attended Saturday’s performance of The 
Nightingale at the Zoellner Arts Center. This would be their first 
Festival event, their first encounter with Bach, and, for the two  
youngest, their first real concert. Before the lights dimmed, they sat  
in their seats, chirping like birds at a fountain, fluttering, giggling, 
looking around at the large, almost cavernous space of Baker Hall. 
But when the Bel Canto Children’s Chorus took the stage and lights 
dimmed, they became like nestling hawks with eyes fixed on the  
performance. It was, indeed, a magical event.

Afterwards, we attended the luncheon, warmly greeted by Cheryl 
Dungan, who introduced us to our hosts. They could not have been 
more gracious. The girls felt right at home.

Saturday night found us at Zimmerman’s Coffee House. We had 
been thoughtfully placed close to the action in Peter Hall, next  

to the harpsichord, which, with its unfamiliar tones, fascinated the 
girls. When he sat to play it, Greg Funfgeld generously took a moment 
to turn and greet them. They left the event in very high spirits.

As our weekend ended, I asked the girls to rate what they had seen 
and done. Moravian Book Store? Thumbs up. Candy store in Easton? 
Two thumbs up. WK&S Railroad in Kempton? Another two thumbs 
up. Bach Festival? Two thumbs suddenly were not enough. They lifted 
their toes along with their thumbs high into the air.

For me, Bach’s music is as close to transcendence as I ever expect 
to come in this life. This is why I wanted my granddaughters beside 
me. They accompanied me cheerfully. In so doing, they allowed me 
to experience these pieces not only with children but also through  
them, as I joined my own granddaughters in the simple, palpable joys 
of Bach. – John Koontz

A Warm Welcome to Our Newest Guarantors!  

Jay P. Brenneman, PA
Margaret Brownell, MA
Carol & Frank Cornwell, NJ
Marylou Fulford, NJ
John Kootnz, NJ
William Krapf, DE
Jan C. MacLennon-Kennedy, MA
Bruce A. Maza, PA

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Palms, PA   
Deborah Prince, PA 
Kathryn Quinn, NJ 
Mary Anne Tilney, MA 
George Watkins, VA
Thomas Wotring,  MD
Nancy S. Ziegler, PA 

Every time a new Guarantor joins our Bach Choir family, it is cause for rejoicing,  
especially in  this 120th Birthday season. So let’s give a warm welcome to the 
Guarantors who have joined us since the 2017 Bach Festival and when you see  
them at our events, please make a special point of greeting them.


